	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board

Sunday 4th March 2012; 14.30; Glendaruel Hall



	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS); Sadie Dixon-Spain (CDS); Donald Walker (DW);Sandra Wilson (SW); Alex McNaughton (AMcN); Danuta Steedman(DS); John McEwan (JMcE)

	

	In attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS)
	

	Apologies:
	John Sutton (JS); Jim McLuckie (JMcL); Colin Boyd (CB)

	

	Previous minutes:
	Minute of the January meeting was proposed by DS and seconded by DW. Minute of the February meeting was proposed by CDS and seconded by AMcN.
	

	Matters Arising:
	Accounts
Current balance was £5544. Payment for RS’s services would be delayed until HIE/Leader funding came through.
	

	
	Office Costs

Current office rental arrangements end in June 2012 and a discussion was therefore conducted on future office use. The cost of running two offices was prohibitive. JMcE asked if members of the community visited each office; RS advised that they did visit Colintraive but not Glendaruel. CDS said that the office would also need to accommodate the CCF post holder. Since RS was happy to work from home, it was suggested that the Colintraive office could be used for the CCF post and that there was sufficient space there for the two to share if necessary. SDS commented that the other hall users had benefited from provision of telephone and broadband. However, it was concluded that the DT could not support the £68 + phone bill costs of providing it. It was suggested that the respective hall committees might approach the WFT for financial support to continue providing these facilities.   It was also suggested that flexible options for accommodation might be considered and that it may be possible to pay for use of the Glendaruel office on a hire basis, as necessary.
	

	
	Kilmodan School

DW reported that the school would be inspected by HMIE and that this would be crucial to its future. A fashion show had been planned for the end of March to raise funds for a shed. RS reported that she had completed the funding application for the playframe and that this was now requiring  input by the HT.
	

	
	Glendaruel Hub/Hotel/Village Hall Meeting
The third meeting was held on Thursday 16th February 2012. Although attendance had decreased from the level of the previous two meetings, it had gone well and two or three main recommendations ( social licensed premises; transport; business enterprise accommodation), would be presented to the whole community for consultation. CDS thanked DW for his excellent work in chairing the process. 
	

	
	Colintraive Path/Shop/ Parking 
JS had attended two seminars and had collected a lot of information regarding funding for the shop project. There was a need to further investigate cooperatives, then take the information back to the SG before formulating a business plan. The need to move the shop project forward was agreed.

A meeting with Bute Estates and CMAL was scheduled for 7th March regarding the proposed parking. The footpath had not progressed.
	RS



	
	
	

	
	Stronafian Forest  

A discussion was conducted on the executive summary, draft lease, legal fees, Community Land Scotland, Scottish Land Fund, the outcome of a meeting with planners and the ongoing windfarm negotiations.
	

	
	Climate Challenge Fund
The application to CCF was successful. RS would email Russell Gill to thank him for his efforts. The timetable for CCF projects is rigid and in March  the DT has to secure volunteers and an employee to work on the project. Adverts for the funded position would be placed in local papers; the closing date would be the 19th of March and interviews would be held on the 23rd of March. Four candidates would be selected for interview. 
	

	
	Boundary Change

The agreement of DT members would need to be sought to include all postcodes up to Glen Lean farmhouse in the DT area.
	

	
	Cowal Way

Cowal Way Committee had agreed  to become a working group of the CGDT. JMcL would report the details at a future meeting.
	

	
	Destination Development 

SDS stressed the need to keep promoting a West Cowal profile distinct from Dunoon. This may be possible to integrate with the Cowal Way. 
	

	
	Housing

The local housing strategy would be given to JS. 
	

	
	ABSEN
The DT has now joined ABSEN.
	

	
	AOCB 

Zero Carbon Bute
had requested that we team up for CCF purposes. We need to check with CCF if such partnership is permitted. 
  A discussion was held on the timing of the AGM, with a proposed date in June to be confirmed. 
	

	
	 Future Meetings:

The date of the next meeting was arranged for Monday 2nd April  at 18:00  in Colintraive Hall.


	

	
	The meeting ended at  16:30.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	ADOPTION:    
	Proposed:
 

                             
	

	
	Seconded:

	

	
	SIGNED:  
       
	

	
	Chairman:
 

 
	

	
	DATE:       

	


